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Both sides have a valid argument on the issue of whether water rate increases should be capped by a cost of living factor or subject only to automatic annual rate increases.  

The city’s position is that rates have to increase annually to purchase water from the County Water Agency, to provide funds to pay off the loan from the state for building the new sewer plant and to fund a system of underground pipes for the distribution of recycled water to city parks. (Perhaps the sewer plant should be called the recycled water plant because that’s its main product)  

The ballot measure’s proponents say the plant is larger and grander than it has to be (but this is a done deal), that it could be operated at a lesser cost and that the recycled water plan could be replaced with a much less costly alternative of using wells (ground water) to water parks and playing fields.

Both sides are right and wrong. The city is right in accepting the responsibility of paying back the state loan and the measure’s proponents are wrong in presuming this could be done without significant rate increases.

The measure’s proponents are right to question the expense (an additional $44 million) for a wastewater distribution system when the same purpose, watering parks, might be accomplished much more inexpensively via a series of wells in our parks.

Unfortunately, an official ballot doesn’t leave room for one or both sides to compromise. 

The city might show good faith by voting before November 4 to postpone the implementation of a physical distribution system until a study of the costs for such a system can be compared to the installation of wells.  A small problem here is that the city is committed to recycling wastewater as an environmental policy, not a fiscal policy.  This makes it a political decision not a monetary one.

The proponents of the ballot measure could agree to accept the present status of water rates with a public understanding that both the treatment levels and the use of ground water would be studied, with an agreement to implement the least expensive alternative.

What a wonderful opportunity that would be for a Water Commission, if we had one, and the public to hear both sides of the argument.

But, I fear, the city won’t act until after the election.  If they win, to heck with the proponents and if they lose, there will be no goodwill left to work out a compromise.

What might turn the voters against the city is the plan that present ratepayers would fund the recycled water distribution system but the city would get to keep any reimbursement from future wastewater development fees. Sort of laundering money through development.

I personally favor studying the cost of developing wells, including the impact on the aquifer.  Developing wells is a fairly simple process; drill a hole until it’s deep enough to provide the amount of water needed.  

The alternative, creating a system of underground pipes, will take many years.  It will also require opening up many streets to lay these pipes. And finally, the estimated present construction cost of $44 million will only go up as time goes by and unforeseen events occur. 

With no cap on the cost of the recycling system and the intent that it is paid for with water funds, the council has no serious interest in minimizing costs.  This makes me uncomfortable and is my reason for supporting the ground water alternative.   

